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NEWSLETTER APRIL 2025 
Dear Community Members, 

Namaste!! 

As we step into a brand-new academic session at Tagore Public School, it fills me with immense joy and pride 

to welcome each one of you with open arms and renewed enthusiasm. 

A new session brings with it fresh hopes, new goals, and a world of possibilities. At Tagore Public School, we 

believe that education is not just about marks and grades — it is about nurturing happiness, building 

resilience, and inculcating a lifelong love for learning. This year, happiness and well-being will continue to 

remain at the heart of all that we do. 

We are committed to setting meaningful goals for our students — goals that challenge, inspire, and empower 

them to reach new heights of personal and academic excellence. This session, we are excited to introduce 

more project-based learning opportunities that will engage students actively and help them develop critical 

thinking, creativity, and real-world problem-solving skills. 

We look forward to greater involvement from students, parents, and teachers alike, as true success is built 

on strong collaboration and mutual trust. Let us work together to create a vibrant, positive, and empowering 

learning environment where every child feels valued and motivated to grow into the best version of 

themselves. 

I sincerely thank all parents and staff for your unwavering support and belief in our vision. Here's to a 

wonderful journey ahead — filled with curiosity, courage, and countless achievements! 

Wishing everyone a successful, joyful, and fulfilling academic year!☺ 

Warm Regards, 

 

Madhu Chauhan 

Principal 

Tagore Public School, Gurugram 
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✓ Principal Mrs. Madhu Chauhan Honoured at Mental Health Summit 2.0 

✓ Clean Planet, Proud School: Plastic Collection Award 

✓ Celebrating Our Champions at the 4th Gurugram District Fitness Ride Championship 

2025! 

✓ Parent orientation program 

✓ A vibrant welcome to the new academic session 2025-2026 

✓ Annual Scholar Medallion & Proficiency Awards Ceremony 

✓ Inter House Badminton Competition- 1 

✓ Inter House Badminton Competition- 2 

✓ A Celebration of Words: The Grand Literary Fest 2025 

✓ Anti bullying workshop (Grade IX-XII) 

✓ Welcoming the harvest with Baisakhi festivities 

✓ Earth Day Celebration 

✓ Give a book, Light a mind 

✓ Heritage Day Presentation 

✓ Smart Steps, Safe Lives: School Warriors Against Malaria 

✓ First day activity (Preprimary wing)) 

✓ My first day activity- My passport (Grade III) 

✓ Handwash activity (Grade Nursery- III) 

✓ Poster making competition- My health, my rules 

✓ Exploring cultural treasures on world Heritage Day 

✓ Exploring the wonders of light: Grade 10 students investigate Refraction 
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Principal Mrs. Madhu Chauhan Honoured at 

Mental Health Summit 2.0 
We are extremely proud to 

announce that our respected 

Principal, Mrs. Madhu Chauhan, has 

been felicitated with the “Mental 

Health Advocate Award” at the 

Mental Health Summit 2.0, 

organised by the You Can 

Foundation under the leadership 

of Mr. Monis Shamsi on 7th April 2025. 

This prestigious honour recognises her unwavering commitment and 

impactful contributions towards promoting mental health awareness and 

advocacy in education. Mrs. Chauhan has played a vital role in fostering a 

safe, emotionally supportive, and inclusive environment for both students 

and staff at Tagore Public School.  

The summit, organised to mark World 

Health Day 2025, brought together 

renowned psychologists, educators, 

policymakers, and academicians to 

discuss the pressing mental health 

challenges faced by youth in today’s 

fast-evolving, digital world. 

As a distinguished panellist in the session titled ‘The Influence of Digital 

Media & Society on Mental Health,’ Mrs. Chauhan shared valuable insights 

on managing emotional well-being in schools, setting healthy digital 

boundaries, and nurturing resilience among young learners. 
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We take immense pride in her remarkable achievement, which reaffirms our 

school’s commitment to holistic, compassionate, and future-ready 

education. Mrs. Chauhan’s vision continues to inspire us all to prioritise 

mental wellness as an integral part of our learning journey. 

 

Clean Planet, Proud School 

Plastic Collection Award 
Tagore Public School is proud to announce that our students have made a 

significant impact in a recent environmental competition.  This initiative 

focused on collecting plastic waste and sending it to ICPE (Indian Centre 

for Plastics in the Environment). The process began with motivating 

students to actively participate in 

collecting plastic waste. Students then 

gathered the plastic and paper waste 

and stored it in a designated classroom 

within the school. The award ceremony 

of this competition was held on 19th 

April, 2025. The ceremony recognized 

the efforts of participating schools in 

a plastic and paper waste collection 

competition held during the month of 

February 

Garv Sharma from Grade VIII and Paridhi from Grade VI, along with their 

dedicated SDG coordinator, Sweta Sharma, were honored at award 

ceremony organized by GoSharpener in association with ICPE at KIIT 

World School on.  
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They were presented with trophies, certificates, and a stationery kit. Our 

school secured an impressive 5th position for collecting a total of 144 kg 

of waste.  

This achievement highlights the commitment of our students and staff to 

environmental sustainability. A big congratulations to Garv, Paridhi for their 

hard work and dedication. They have truly made Tagore Public School proud! 

Celebrating Our Champions at the 

4th Gurugram District 

Fitness Ride Championship 2025! 

We are delighted and proud to share 

the remarkable achievement of our 

young learners at the 4th Gurugram 

District Fitness Ride Championship 

2025, organized by the Fitness Ride 

Association of India. 

Tagore Public School secured the 2nd 

position overall among 22 participating 

schools — a moment of immense pride for our entire school community! 

Heartiest congratulations to all the winners, their parents, and the 

instructors for this outstanding accomplishment! 
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Our Medal Winners: 

🏅 Yoga - 3 Gold Medals: 

• Yuvani (U/10) 

• Chaman (U/15)  

• Aditya (U/15) 

🏅 Skating - 2 Silver Medals: 

• Unnati (U/10) 

• Swadhin (U/14) 

🏅 Taekwondo - 1 Gold Medal: 

• Himaksh (U/14) 

Parent Orientation Programme 

Tagore Public School recently organized a Parent Orientation Program for 

classes Nursery to 12 to introduce parents to the 

new curriculum and marking pattern for the 

upcoming academic session. The orientation was 

conducted in classrooms, providing a comfortable 

and interactive environment for discussions. 

The class teachers led the sessions, ensuring that 

every parent received detailed insights into the 

academic structure, assessment methods, and 

key learning objectives for their child’s 

respective grade. The new marking scheme, 

which focuses on a balanced approach to 

conceptual understanding, application-based 

learning, and skill development, was explained in 

detail. Parents were also guided on how they 

could support their children at home to enhance their learning experience. 
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This initiative aimed to foster better 

communication between parents and teachers, 

ensuring a collaborative approach to the child’s 

education. The orientation session was well 

received, with parents appreciating the school’s 

efforts in keeping them informed and involved in 

their child’s Academic Journey. 

 

Such events reflect Tagore Public School’s commitment to holistic 

education and its belief in strengthening the parent-teacher partnership 

for the overall growth and success of students. 

 

A heartfelt thanks to all the parents for being a part of this wonderful 

event. Here's to a year full of growth, learning, and success! 

A Vibrant Welcome to the New Academic 

Session 2025-2026 

The new academic session at Tagore Public School 

began on a high note with a special assembly that 

radiated excitement, motivation, and a spirit of 

togetherness. The assembly commenced with an 

inspiring welcome speech, setting a positive tone for 

the journey ahead and igniting enthusiasm among 

the students.  

To further motivate and 

encourage the students, our senior coordinator 

delivered an inspirational speech, emphasizing the 

importance of dedication, perseverance, and a 

positive attitude towards learning.  
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Following this, the ‘Thought of the Day’ and the latest news headlines were 

presented by our teachers, enriching the assembly with wisdom and 

awareness. 

To make the occasion even more special, 

our dedicated teachers took the stage 

with a mesmerizing dance performance, 

filling the atmosphere with energy and 

joy. The excitement reached new heights 

with an invigorating Zumba session, 

where students actively participated, 

making the event even more lively.  

Adding to the celebratory spirit, teachers 

shared their thoughts on new beginnings, 

emphasizing the importance of hard work, 

perseverance, and a positive mind set. The 

assembly resonated with a sense of unity 

and encouragement, reminding everyone 

that each new session is a fresh 

opportunity to learn and grow. 

The assembly concluded with a 

heartfelt and motivating speech by our 

beloved Principal Ma’am. Her words of 

encouragement inspired everyone to 

embrace the new session with a fresh 

perspective, determination, and a 

commitment to excellence. 

With this vibrant start, students stepped into the new academic year with 

renewed enthusiasm, ready to learn, grow, and achieve new milestones. 
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Tagore Public School Celebrates  

Annual Scholar Medallion & Proficiency 

Awards Ceremony 

Tagore Public School, Gurugram, radiated with pride 

and joy as it hosted the much-anticipated Annual 

Scholar Medallion & Proficiency Awards Ceremony—

an event dedicated to honouring the dedication, 

perseverance, and achievements of our exceptional 

students. The atmosphere was filled with excitement, 

pride, and an overwhelming spirit of celebration. 

The ceremony commenced on a divine note with the 

soulful chanting of the Gayatri Mantra, invoking 

wisdom, positivity, and blessings for all. 

This was gracefully followed by the 

lighting of the ceremonial lamp—a 

timeless tradition symbolizing the triumph 

of knowledge over ignorance and the 

illumination of young minds. 

Setting a melodious tone for the day, a 

heartwarming welcome song was 

presented by the students, filling the auditorium with vibrancy and warmth. 
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The highlight of the morning was the Scholar Medallion Ceremony for 

Classes IV to IX, where young scholars who had demonstrated exceptional 

academic performance were felicitated. Proud smiles and thunderous 

applause echoed across the hall as each achiever walked up to the stage, 

embodying the values of hard work, discipline, and perseverance.  

Adding colour and rhythm to the 

celebration was a spectacular dance 

performance, capturing the journey of 

every learner from humble beginnings to 

soaring heights. This was followed by a 

delightful and engaging Parent Activity 

led by our talented dance instructor, 

Venus Sir, where parents enthusiastically 

participated, making the day even more special. 

The ceremony then moved on to the Proficiency Awards segment, 

recognizing students across the three prestigious wings—Beacon, Lyceum, 

and Erudite—for their outstanding accomplishments not just in academics, 

but also in co-curricular domains such as creativity, sports, music, 

innovation, and leadership. 

Our revered Principal Ma’am, Ms. Madhu 

Chauhan, addressed the gathering with 

inspiring words, emphasizing the 

importance of holistic development, 

resilience, and a passion for continuous 

learning. She lauded the students for their 

achievements and urged them to keep 

striving for excellence with humility and determination.  

Parents then shared their heartfelt feedback, expressing their gratitude 

towards the school’s efforts in nurturing the potential of every child and 

offering valuable suggestions for future growth. 
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The event concluded on a patriotic and emotional note with the School Song, 

followed by the stirring rendition of the National Anthem, leaving everyone 

with a deep sense of unity, pride, and aspiration. 

The Annual Scholar Medallion & Proficiency Awards Ceremony was not 

just a celebration of achievements, but a reaffirmation of our commitment 

to fostering excellence, creativity, and holistic development among our 

students. It was truly an inspiring and memorable day for the entire Tagore 

Public School family. 

Flying Shuttles & Rising Stars: 

Interhouse Badminton Competition- 3 to 5 

The Inter-House Badminton Competition for 

Grades III to V was held with great enthusiasm 

and energy in Tagore Public School. The event 

saw eager participation from all four houses – 

Unity, Spirit, Courage and Harmony. With 

bright smiles and energetic spirits, the little ones stepped onto the court, 

ready to give it their all—and they did not disappoint!  

 

Cheers and encouragement from classmates 

and teachers filled the air, creating a lively and 

supportive atmosphere. Their quick footwork, 

sharp reflexes, and impressive coordination 

amazed everyone 

present. It was 

heartwarming to 

see how confidently they played, encouraging 

each other with cheers and high-fives.  
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What truly stood out was the wonderful 

sportsmanship and determination shown by the 

students. Every point was played with joy and 

passion, and their fantastic performances brought 

big smiles to teachers and friends watching from 

the sidelines. 

The Interhouse Badminton Competition was a wonderful opportunity for our 

young students to showcase their talent, build confidence, and learn the 

values of teamwork and fair play.  

 Well done, little champs—you were simply fantastic! 

S. 

No. 

Grade Student Name Rank House 

1.  III Karma Prateek (Boy) 1st Unity 

  Garvit (Boy) 2nd Courage 

2.  IV Karma Sarvesh (Boy) 1st Unity 

  Garvit (Boy) 2nd Spirit 

  Navika (Girl) 1st Harmony 

3.  IV Satya Suryansh (Boy) 1st Spirit 

  Siddharth (Boy) 2nd Courage 

  Shristi (Girl) 1st Courage 

    4. V Karma Lavish (Boy) 1st Harmony 

  Yusuf (Boy) 2nd Harmony 

  Priyanshi (Girl) 1st Spirit 

  Adheera (Girl) 2nd Unity 
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Flight of the Shuttle 

Inter House Badminton Competition-  

VI to VIII 
The Inter-House Badminton Competition for Grades VI to VIII was 

conducted with immense enthusiasm and excitement at Tagore Public 

School. Participants from all 4 houses- Unity, 

Spirit, Courage, and Harmony showcased their 

agility, precision, and teamwork, making it a 

thrilling event for players and spectators alike! 

 

As the tournament progressed, the 

atmosphere grew more intense, with each 

house striving for victory and house glory. 

The students’ swift footwork, lightning-

fast reflexes, and remarkable coordination 

left the audience thoroughly impressed. It 

was truly heartwarming to witness their 

confidence on the court, as they supported 

one another with cheers, high-fives, and a strong sense of team spirit. The 

event not only highlighted their athletic skills but also showcased the values 

of camaraderie, sportsmanship, and 

determination. 

The event not only highlighted the sporting 

talent of the students but also strengthened 

interhouse camaraderie and school spirit. The 

event was a resounding success, leaving everyone 

inspired and looking forward to the next sporting challenge. 
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The Inter House Badminton Competition was a 

wonderful opportunity for our young students to 

showcase their talent, build confidence, and learn 

the values of teamwork and fair play.  

“With memories made and lessons learned, the 

Interhouse Badminton Competition was truly a smashing success!”  

Results of Inter-House Badminton Competition 

S.No. Grade Student Name Rank House 

1.  VI Karma Om (Boy) 1st Unity 

  Naksh (Boy) 2nd Courage 

  Lakshita (Girl) 1st Spirit 

  Lekhika (Girl) 2nd Spirit 

2.  VII Karma Vansh (Boy) 1st Spirit  

  Ansh (Boy) 2nd         

Harmony  

  Anshika (Girl) 1st courage  

  Pratyasha (Girl) 2nd Unity  

  3. VIII Karma Akshit (Boys) 1st Spirit 
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ANTI BULLYING WORKSHOP 

(Grade: IX-XII) 

On April 7th, 2025, Tagore Public School took a 

powerful step towards creating a safer and kinder 

environment with an important anti-bullying 

workshop which was led by Ms. Tanishqa. The 

session aimed to educate students about the 

various forms of bullying and how to address 

them. 

The workshop began with an open and honest 

discussion. Students were encouraged to share 

any past experiences related to bullying. Many 

students wrote down their stories on paper and 

handed them to their class teachers, creating a 

space for shared understanding and empathy.  

Ms. Tanishqa explained the different types of 

bullying, including physical, verbal, and 

cyberbullying. She emphasized that bullying is not just about physical harm; 

words and actions can hurt deeply too. To further illustrate 

the impact of bullying, our teachers gave a short 

demonstration. This visual representation helped everyone 

understand the emotional distress it causes.  

The workshop was a valuable reminder that we all have a 

role to play in stopping bullying. By being kind, supportive, 

and speaking up, we can make TPS a place where everyone 

feels safe and respected. Let's stand strong against 

bullying, together. 
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A Celebration of Words 

The Grand Literary Fest 2025  

(Inter-School) 

On April 21st, four students from Tagore Public 

School had the opportunity to participate in a 

literary fest hosted by GEMS International 

School, Gurugram. The event brought together 

young literature enthusiasts from various schools 

and provided them 

with a platform to 

express their thoughts and opinions on 

contemporary literature. From our school Lavanya 

and Dhruv from Grade X, Priya Singh from Grade 

IX and Janhavi from Grade XII participated in the 

fest. 

The highlight of the fest was a book discussion session focused on Those Pricey 

Thakur Girls by Anuja Chauhan. Our students were invited to share their personal 

perspectives on the book. The session was 

initiated by two distinguished professors from 

Delhi University, who encouraged open dialogue 

and actively listened to each participant's views. 

Throughout the discussion, students explored 

themes, 

characters, and the 

narrative style of the novel. They also learned 

effective techniques for reviewing a book 

critically. The session proved to be an enriching 

experience, broadening their understanding of 
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literary analysis and enhancing their communication skills. 

At the conclusion of the event, all participating students were awarded 

certificates of participation. This gesture not only acknowledged their efforts 

but also boosted their confidence. The visit to GEMS International School 

proved to be a valuable and memorable experience for the students of Tagore 

Public School. 

Welcoming the Harvest with 

Baisakhi Festivities 

The festival of Baisakhi holds great cultural 

and historical significance, especially in 

northern India, as it marks the beginning of 

the harvest season and commemorates the 

formation of the Khalsa Panth. To celebrate 

this vibrant festival, Tagore Public School 

organized a colourful and joyful Baisakhi 

Mela on 11th April 2025, bringing together 

students and staff for a day full of tradition, fun, and togetherness.  

The mela featured a wide variety of stalls 

showcasing games, handmade crafts, and cultural 

displays. Students and teachers dressed in 

traditional attire, adding to the festive spirit.  

One of the most exciting attractions of the 

Baisakhi Mela was the Tattoo Making corner. 

Children gathered eagerly to get fun and colourful 

temporary tattoos, adding to the festive spirit of 

the day. With playful designs like stars, flowers, 

and cartoon characters, the tattoo station was buzzing with excitement. 
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The Selfie Zone was the fun-filled corner of the 

Baisakhi Mela, beautifully decorated with traditional 

Punjabi props, colourful backdrops, and festive 

elements, it provided the perfect spot for students 

and teachers to capture cheerful memories.  

As part of the cultural 

celebration, students were 

adorned with traditional 

turbans, adding a vibrant and authentic touch to the 

Baisakhi Mela. Teachers and volunteers 

enthusiastically tied colourful turbans on the 

students, symbolizing pride, respect, and a deep 

connection to Punjabi heritage. 

The Game Zone was a hub of excitement and non-stop fun during the 

Baisakhi Mela. It featured a variety of engaging activities such as ring toss, 

bucket throw, and more. Students enthusiastically participated, cheering 

for one another and celebrating every small win.  

The event concluded with a vibrant dance session, 

where students and teachers came together to 

perform lively Bhangra and Giddha. The Baisakhi 

Mela was a vibrant celebration filled with joy, 

culture, and unity. It brought together students 

and teachers in a memorable way, making the day 

truly special for everyone. 
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Give a Book, Light a Mind: 

A Tribute to Dr. B.R Ambedkar 

On  15th April, our school proudly organized an Old 

Book Donation Drive to celebrate the birth 

anniversary of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar — the chief 

architect of the Indian Constitution and a strong 

advocate for education and equality. 

Dr. Ambedkar believed that "Education is the milk 

of a lioness. Drink it, and roar." 

 Inspired by his vision, students of our school 

came together to donate used textbooks, 

notebooks and storybooks to help students in 

need. The drive aimed to promote reuse, reduce 

waste, and most importantly, support those who 

lack access to basic educational resources. 

The spirit of sharing and caring was clearly visible 

as the donation boxes filled up quickly. Volunteers 

helped in sorting and packing the books, which will 

be distributed to underprivileged students in 

nearby schools and communities. 

This initiative not only celebrated the life and 

message of Dr. Ambedkar but also encouraged 

students to take small steps toward building an 

inclusive and educated society. 

Let us all continue to walk on the path shown by Babasaheb — a path of 

knowledge, equality, and justice for all. 
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Honouring Our Roots: 

Heritage Day Presentation 

On 17th April 2025, our school celebrated 

Heritage Day where students from grade IX-

XII of  our school gave presentation to show 

India's rich cultural legacy. These 

presentations highlighted the importance of 

our heritage, its cultural value, the need for 

conservation, and its impact on tourism and the 

economy. 

Students emphasized that India's heritage—comprising ancient 

monuments, traditional crafts, and diverse languages—forms the backbone 

of our national identity. Preserving these elements fosters unity and pride 

among citizens. However, many heritage sites face threats from 

urbanization, environmental factors, and neglect. 

The presentations also discussed the role of organizations like the Indian 

National Trust for Art and Cultural Heritage (INTACH) in conserving sites 

beyond the reach of government agencies. INTACH's initiatives, such as 

developing heritage villages like Raghu Rajpur in Odisha, have not only 

preserved cultural practices but also promoted tourism and economic 

development. 

Tourism emerged as a significant theme, with 

students noting that heritage tourism contributes 

substantially to India's GDP and employment. In 

2023, revenue from 

ticketed monuments 

managed by the 

Archaeological Survey of 

India increased significantly, indicating a growing 
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interest in cultural tourism. This influx of tourists supports local artisans, 

guides, and businesses, creating a positive cycle of preservation and 

economic benefit. 

In several classes, students collaborated on these presentations, 

showcasing teamwork and a shared commitment to preserving India's 

heritage. Their efforts underscored the importance of community 

involvement in conservation initiatives. 

Overall, the Heritage Day celebrations served as a reminder of our 

collective responsibility to safeguard India's cultural treasures for future 

generations. 

Smart Steps, Safe Lives: 

School Warriors Against Malaria 

On 25th April, the students of Grade IV at 

Tagore Public School conducted a special 

morning assembly to observe World Malaria 

Day and spread awareness about this pressing 

health concern. 

The assembly commenced with a soulful prayer that brought a sense of calm 

and unity among all. This was followed by an encouraging thought for the 

day, shared by a student, setting a positive and reflective tone.  

The highlight of the assembly was an 

informative speech on World Malaria Day, 

where students thoughtfully shared the 

causes, symptoms, and preventive measures 

associated with malaria. The speech helped in 

enlightening the audience about the 

importance of taking proactive steps to 

combat the disease. 
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To keep everyone informed and aware of 

their surroundings, students presented the 

latest national and international news 

headlines. Adding a creative flair to the 

assembly, a powerful skit on malaria was 

performed. Through engaging storytelling 

and dramatization, the skit effectively showcased how malaria spreads and 

emphasized the simple yet vital actions that can help prevent it. The 

performance was well-received and succeeded in both educating and 

entertaining the audience. 

The assembly concluded with a patriotic note of National Anthem, instilling 

a deep sense of pride and unity among students and staff alike. The entire 

program was inspired to contribute towards malaria prevention in their 

communities. 

FIRST DAY ACTIVITY 

(PRE-PRIMARY WING) 

The first day of the new session was filled with joy 

and creativity as children engaged in a unique portfolio 

activity to mark the beginning of their learning 

journey. They eagerly dipped their hands in bright 

yellow paint and imprinted their handprints on paper, 

carefully placing them between pasted pencils. The 

yellow color symbolizes happiness, positivity, and new 

beginnings, while the pencils represent learning and 

growth. This hands-on activity not only sparked their artistic expression 

but also helped them develop a sense of belonging in their new classroom 

environment.   
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To make the day even more special, each child received 

a beautifully crafted takeaway as a keepsake. The 

keepsake featured a yellow handprint on a white circular 

paper, attached to an ice cream stick. This thoughtful 

memento served as a reminder of their fresh start and 

the exciting journey ahead. The 

children were thrilled to receive 

these personalized keepsakes, which they proudly 

took home as a symbol of their participation in this 

memorable activity.  

The day was filled with enthusiasm, creativity, and a 

sense of togetherness, setting a positive tone for the 

academic year ahead. 

My First day Activity – My Passport 

Grade- III 

To kick off the new academic year, on 2nd April 

students of grade 3 participated in an exciting 

icebreaker activity called ‘My Passport’. This 

activity was designed to make them feel 

welcomed, encourage self-expression, and build a 

sense of curiosity about their classmates. Each 

student was given a passport template, which they 

had to fill in with personal details such as their name, age, favourite 

subject, dream destination, hobbies, and a self-portrait or photograph. 

They also decorated their passports with stickers and drawings, making 

them unique and colourful. 

The classroom transformed into a mini-immigration checkpoint where 

students took turns presenting their passports. They introduced 
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themselves using the details from their passports, which allowed them to 

share interesting facts about themselves while practicing public speaking. 

The activity was met with great enthusiasm, as students enjoyed talking 

about their favourite places and aspirations. It helped in making new 

friendships and making the classroom environment lively and engaging. The 

passports were then collected and displayed on a classroom board as a 

reminder of their first day in Grade 3. 

Overall, ‘My Passport’ proved to be an exciting and effective way to ease 

students into the new school year while sparking their creativity and 

confidence. 

HAND WASH ACTIVITY 

           (Grade: Nursery - 3rd) 
On World Health Day (07.04.2025), the children 

participated in an engaging and educational 

handwashing activity that taught them about the 

importance of hygiene and how to properly wash their 

hands to stay healthy. The lesson began with a brief 

discussion on the role of handwashing in preventing 

the spread of germs and illnesses.  

The children were shown 

how germs can be easily transferred from 

surfaces to their hands and then to their faces, 

mouths, or other people, which can lead to 

sickness. They were then guided step by step 

through the correct handwashing process: wetting 

hands with water, applying soap, scrubbing all 

areas of the hands (front, back, between the 

fingers, and under the nails), and rinsing 

thoroughly under clean water.  
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The children practiced the technique, making 

sure they spent at least 20 seconds washing their 

hands. They also learned the ideal times to wash 

their hands, such as before eating, after using 

the bathroom, after sneezing or coughing, and 

after playing outdoors.  

To make the lesson even more interactive, the 

children were shown a colourful poster illustrating the steps and were given 

the opportunity to try washing their hands at a 

sink with supervision. They enjoyed the hands-on 

experience and seemed eager to practice what 

they had learned.  

By the end of the session, the children understood 

how this simple habit could significantly reduce 

the spread of germs and keep them healthier, and 

they left feeling proud of their new skills. 

 

Poster Making Competition   

My Health, My Rules 
A Poster Making Competition was held on 8th April 

2025 for students of Grades 4 to 8 on the theme   My 

Health, My Rules. The objective of the competition was 

to encourage students to express their understanding 

of healthy eating through creative art. 

Students were required to draw a Healthy Plate and 

showcase their creativity using various colouring 

materials. They enthusiastically participated by 

bringing their A3 size sheets along with the colours for 

the activity. 
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The vibrant posters created by the students reflected their knowledge 

about nutritious food and the importance of maintaining a balanced diet. 

The activity successfully spread awareness about healthy eating habits in 

an engaging and artistic manner. 

Overall, the event was a great blend of creativity and learning, promoting 

both art and health education among students! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Exploring Cultural Treasures  

On World Heritage Day 

A Poster Making Activity was held on 17th April 

2025 for students of Grades I to VIII to mark 

World Heritage Day.  The theme of this 

activity is monuments where students are 

encouraged to create posters. The aim of the 

event was to raise awareness about the 

importance of preserving cultural and historical 

monuments through the medium of art. 
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Students were invited to express their ideas 

creatively by illustrating famous heritage sites and 

promoting messages of conservation and respect for 

our shared history. Equipped with A3 size sheets and 

colouring materials, the participants enthusiastically 

brought their imaginations to life. 

The posters showcased a 

deep appreciation for India's rich heritage and the 

value of protecting monuments for future 

generations. Students highlighted various national 

and global heritage sites, showing great attention to 

detail and artistic skill. 

Nurturing Nature, Shaping the Future: 

Earth Day Celebration 

Earth Day was celebrated with great enthusiasm and 

environmental spirit at Tagore Public School on 

22.04.2025. The event was marked by a series of 

engaging and thoughtful activities across different 

grades, aimed at spreading awareness about protecting 

our planet and encouraging sustainable living. 

 

The celebration began with a special morning 

assembly conducted by the students of Grade V. A 

special highlight was a beautifully choreographed 

dance performance dedicated to Earth Day, where the 

students expressed their love and concern for the 

Earth through graceful movements. The vibrant 

performances and strong messages delivered by the 

young students set the tone for the day. 
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Our little learners from pre-primary wing 

participated in an activity where they printed 

their tiny hands using green and blue paint—

symbolizing the colours of our planet. This 

beautiful artwork was complemented by the 

heartfelt quote, ‘We've got the world in our 

hands’. To make the celebration even more 

memorable, each child received a special takeaway 

craft —Earth Crowns, which they proudly wore, 

symbolizing their role as young guardians of the planet.  

One of the most exciting highlights of the day was 

the Potter’s Wheel activity for Grades I and II. 

Students experienced the joy of working with clay 

as they shaped and moulded small pots under the 

guidance of a skilled potter. The hands-on activity 

connected them with the Earth in a fun and 

meaningful way.  

 

Exploring the Wonders of Light 

Class 10 Students Investigate Refraction 
Class 10 students enthusiastically engaged in a 

hands-on physics activity to understand the 

concept of refraction of light. Using simple 

materials like pins, a wooden board, paper, and a 

glass slab, they successfully determined the 

refractive index, lateral shift, and speed of 

light through the glass slab. This practical 

exploration deepened their scientific 

understanding and sparked curiosity about the fascinating behaviour of light. 
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WEBSITE www.tagoreggn.edu.in 
 

PRINCIPAL principal@tagoreggn.edu.in 
 

ADMISSION ENQUIRIES admissions@tagoreggn.edu.in 
 

TRANSPORT INQUIRIES admin@tagoreggn.edu.in 
 

ACCOUNTS accounts@tagoreggn.edu.in 
 

GENERAL INQUIRIES info@tagoreggn.edu.in 
 

FACEBOOK https://www.facebook.com/TPSGurugram?mibextid=ZbWKwL 
 

INSTAGRAM https://instagram.com/tagorepublicschool?igshid=MmU2YjMzNjRlOQ== 
 

YOUTUBE https://www.youtube.com/@tagorepublicschoolgurugram 
 

TWITTER https://twitter.com/PublicTagore?s=20 
 

LINKEDIN https://www.linkedin.com/in/tagore-public-school-
536492169?utm_source=share&utm_campaign=share_via&utm_content=profile&u
tm_medium=android_app 
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